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ATTENTION!
You are receiving an updated September newsletter due to a technical error with
the AP Program feature by Jim Wanlass that left part of the article missing. Sorry

for the inconvenience!

Meeting Update

  

The August Monthly
Event will held at the

Redwood
Recreation Center!

Saturday
September 17th, 2022

10:00 AM - Noon
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Learn Something New

You can always find links to our previous recorded live video clinics on our website.
Click the link below to go directly to the website.

https://www.northernutahnmra.org/monthly-events/past-clinics/

Presentation

The Great Basin Railroad
Presented by Trever Stevens

Learn some interesting things about this fascinating railroad.

Presentation

Layout Control
Presented by Mike Dean

I will not be talking about any specific technical solutions. There will be some
demonstrations but no hands on. This clinic on layout control and NOT a

continuation of the Arduino clinic.

Presentation

Scratch Building Structures
Presented by Bill Johnson

If your not able to find just the right building for your layout, then this clinic is for
you! Bill is back again with tips and techniques for scratch-building structures for

your layout.

Presentation

Photographing your Layout!
Presented by Cindy Lund

This is a two-part presentation. The first part is a photo contest. Send your photos
and tips/techniques by 3/14 to cindy.nud.nmra@gmail.com. Be sure to include the

following: Layout information including period, line, scale, scene. Etc. The layout owner (if different from
the photographer). Photographer. Type of camera and effects used. 

At the meeting, we will have a PowerPoint with all submissions. There will be voting and prizes! Then
we'll have a brief demonstration utilizing some of the tips and techniques - let Cindy know if you would
like to present. 

We hope you get creative and try out various photography techniques. The goal is to have a lively
presentation and discussion. There are so many fabulous layouts in our division, and this is the perfect
opportunity to highlight them.

Presentation

Making Old Trains Run Like New
Presented by Geoff Carter

Did you inherit some old rolling stock and engines from a friend or family? Geoff
Carter will give us some tips and tricks to get those old trains running like new.

Presentation

What's New on the Utah Colorado Western
Presented by Lee Nicholas

Lee will give us an update on his fabulous Utah Colorado Western Layout. One of
the best layouts in Utah! 

Presentation

TBD
Presented by George Bell

Something fun and interesting.

Presentation

TBD
Presented by ?

Something fun and interesting.

Hands On Presentation

Making Gondola and Flat Car Loads
Presented by Charlie Treft

Just can't stand to see all those empty flat cars and gondolas running around the
layout! Charlie will show us some tips and tricks for filling them up with loads.

As the Clinic Coordinator I look at what this requires and realize we all can
contribute to our clinics. I started with a sheet of plywood with my father back
when I was a child and since then have done so much, especially in the last few
years. We all have skills and experiences that we can share. Being retired from
the Education profession also has shown me that what I have done in the past
can help someone else looking for an answer. I will call upon all of you to share
what you have learned, because we all have a love of trains.

Charlie Treft
cptreft@yahoo.com
801-543-0186
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Thoughts from the Superintendent

There’s so much more to this hobby than just “building trains in your
basement!” A lot has happened this last month so it’s hard to limit
my thoughts here. This month’s selfie includes Shane from
ScaleTrains when he visited Utah on their Road Trip. So far they’ve
had over 50 “Meet & Greets” in 20 states and they said the Utah
stop was the largest attended! It was neat to hear their company
story in person (much of it I already knew) and how the model
railroading community helped them and in turn they give back to the
community as well. It’s by working together that we can achieve
more than just trying to do it all ourselves, no matter what “it” is!

Another activity I did this month was helping at Shay Park
again. In fact, talking about working together, it takes a bunch
of people to make that work! Doug even got the opportunity to
drive the big locomotive this time! I talked with several people
for a while about the trains and the club. Besides us model
railroaders, there are a lot of people in the community that just
like trains in general. It’s also a different way for families to
have fun together!

 

Another
group

activity I did was the yearly Mountain States Free-mo
meet. Again, it takes a group of people to pull it off.
When we get together it takes many hours to set
things up but the rewards of being able to run our
own trains on a large setup is so much fun! I know
many of you have done similar activities and are just
as busy as I am. Some are not as lucky to be able to
spend very much time with the hobby, that’s OK too.
There is a lot of model railroading going on in our
state. Not everyone is an NMRA member and that is
also OK. We can still share our love of trains! As you
go about your lives, remember how great this hobby
is and the many opportunities we have and try to
share them with as many people as we can so that
we can enjoy the journey together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585
Superintendent
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
jamestowntrains@gmail.com

Click Here to Return to the Table of Contents

What Happened Last Month

Bull Session
Hosted by Jim Wanlass

Our presenter for the September meeting was not able to make it at the last minute. So, we had a good
old fashion "Bull" session. Members were informed of upcoming events pertaining to the division and
were asked for their input about new ideas. This was a chance for everyone to get their thoughts out in
the open for all to discuss. We also went around the room and gave everyone a chance to let us know
what they are doing with their model railroading hobby. It was a chance to really see the diversity of the
different interests and understand how people experience the hobby within our group. Our "Chief Cat
Herder" for the region, Lowell Didas brought in a beautiful pair of scratch-built On30 cars for all of us to
drool over. Overall a very enjoyable meeting!

You can view past clinic information at the link below

https://www.northernutahnmra.org/monthly-events/past-clinics/
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Achievement Program

Following up on last month’s article, here is some more information about
modules. There are several different standards when it comes to modular
modeling. Which one you choose depends on what you want to
accomplish, what scale you model in, and which group you want to join.
Sometimes it’s a matter of who is nearby you making it easy to set up
your modules with theirs. That is not always the case. Last year I believe
we had about 50 people from 25 states come to Evanston for the Free-
moN meet! Last weekend we had 8 people from 2 states for our yearly
Free-mo meet. Following the standards allows for flexibility and variation.

Local clubs usually adopt a national standard so when they get together locally or nationally they can still
connect their modules. It is fun to have the modules rearranged in a different configuration than before. It
is also fun to have different modules! Some set up the same modules the same way and that is OK too.
Usually that is a club with limited members that you have to make sure everyone can make the setups.
Both ways work and it depends on the group that you join.

Here are a few pictures from the set up last weekend.

If you are working on your MMR remember that a large part of the points for the Scenery Certificate is
having a backdrop and blending it into the scenery. Several of the pictures from last month show
modules with backdrops but if your standards don’t require a backdrop, you should make a temporary
one to help you earn enough points. Just as it is in the other categories, knowing what the requirements
are as you are working on a specific area will help you more easily achieve that certificate than if you
have to go back and redo something.

There is a synergy when working on modules and sharing ideas with others. Some groups even help
each other out with some phases of the build process. You don’t have to do it all yourself. Like I also
said last month, whether you are working on your AP or not, building modules can be a fun way to enjoy
the hobby, especially with others and that way we can enjoy the journey together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585
AP Chairman
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
jamestowntrains@gmail.com
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New NMRA SIG

Women in Model Railroading (WIMRR)

We are excited to offer the opportunity to women around the world to become members of this new
Special Interest Group - Women in Model Railroading! As a recognized SIG within the NMRA, we expect
this group to be vibrant in the world of model railroading.

The purpose of the Women in Model Railroading is to introduce, encourage and connect women in or
interested in the hobby of model railroading. The SIG is designed for education, enrichment, social
interactions, and all-around fun. This group is meant to be inclusive and supportive of all women in the
hobby and railfan world. We plan to host a few social meetings per year including online and at train
shows/conventions around the country. The SIG will provide women in their local NMRA regions the
support needed to create activities or gatherings, in order to grow the hobby and remove perceived
barriers for women modelers.

Newsletter:
An email newsletter will be sent once per year and hopefully more often as we grow this group.

Facebook Pages:
"Women in Model Railroading" is for women in the model railroad hobby to share their world.
"The Steam Sisters Group" is for women railfans to post their photos of trains and is open to all.
Welcome to the Women in Model Railroading Special Interest Group! We look forward to getting to know
you!

Contact: wimrr@nmra.org

NMRA Website: https://www.nmra.org/sigs/women-in-model-railroading

Please use this link to join: https://forms.gle/aKPhcXU1sthKW1MQ8
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A personal view of the 2022 National Convention

2022 NMRA National Convention Recap
By Kevin Anderson

What is better than a day of model railroading? How about a full week! August 7-13
was the first in person NMRA national convention since our division hosted it in
2019.

This was a memorable week spent in St Louis Missouri. In addition to the usual
events such as a slew of live clinics, bus tours to various local attractions and home
layouts, SIG activities like Operations and Layout design. This year brought in self
guided layout tours, the return of the Operations Road Show in conjunction with a
Free-moN modular layout set up in the convention center, and an HOn3 layout set up by a local club
called the Mudhens set up in the lobby of the hotel convention area.

I personally was able to operate on five different layouts, visit several more, as well as visit the National
Railroad Museum located in St Louis, MO, it was a great week meeting new friends, talking trains, and
just enjoying the atmosphere and finishing it all up with the banquet Saturday night.

Next year the Convention will be held in Grapevine TX. A suburb of Dallas and Fort Worth. If you haven’t
been to a convention then I would recommend this one. The Operation Roadshow is returning once
again with the help of Free-moN. And from what I have seen already this will be as the Texans say
(in my best cowboy accent) “Everything is bigger and better in Texas!” The opportunities await our
arrival. I’ve already registered and booked the hotel for my wife and I. Hope to see you all there.
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2022 Intermountain Train Expo News

 2022 Intermountain Train Expo

It is September already and our annual train show, the Intermountain Train Expo, is just around the
corner.

You could be receiving a call from our Volunteer Coordinator to help produce this show.  Some of the
things we need help with are:

Ticket Sales and Guest Check-in
Setting Up and Taking Down
Roving Security to help the honest folks stay honest
Staffing the Division Table to be ambassadors for the NMRA and Division
General Dogs Bodies to lend a helping hand where and when needed
Working with the kids at the Boxcar Races, Demolition Derby, and Switching Puzzle
Helping at the Tree Making Clinic
We can accept kids as young as 14 to be helpers at the last two bullet points, helping the kids

Also, we can all help promote the show by sharing this link to Eventbrite where folks can buy their tickets
ahead of time.

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/2022-intermountain-train-expo-tickets-317687681407?
aff=ebdssbdestsearch

If they get their tickets before the end of September, they will save a dollar off for each ticket.

For those who help in the production of the show, be they volunteers to help us, or one of the many
layouts and/or vendors will get free admission to the show.

Thanks in advance for all the support we have received.  With your help, this will be the best train show
along the Wasatch Front this year.

Here’s the QR Code:
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Needed : HO Modules!

HO Scale Modular Layout

Houston, we have a problem…  Many of our vendors want to have an HO Scale layout on display at our
train show, and recently, we have had limited luck when we have sent invitations to the local clubs that
have a working layout.  I need to stop here and thank the Golden Spike Train Club of Utah for stepping
with their modules last year.  Mike Nelson, the Ophir, Tintic and Western Train Club, HO President, has
gotten a bunch of us to commit to building enough modules to put together an oval display in HO Scale. 
We can always use more folks and more modules.  We are building the modules to Free-Mo Double
Track Main standards and to NMRA module standards.

The basics of the Free-Mo Double Track Main standard is the modules are 26” wide and 4’, 6’ or 8’ in
length; with the tracks at the boundary of the module offset from the center 1”.  What happens in the
middle of your module is up to you.

The basics of the NMRA standard is three main lines, 4”, 6”, and 8” from the front of the module at the
module boundary.  Again, what happens in the middle is up to you and your imagination.

Deviating from the Free-Mo standard top of rail height of 51”, these modules will be at 41”, making them
more enjoyable by the younger patrons at our train show.

If you are interested in joining in the fun, contact Mike Nelson at: i_m_loco@hotmail.com.
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Division News Items

Pizza Box News

We would like to publicly thanks Walthers for their generous donation to our Pizza Box group. We
received a box of track, plaster cloth and paint for use in our program.

2022 42nd National Narrow Gage Convention
Hotel Murano in Tacoma, WA
September 1, 2022
September 4, 2022.
https://seattlenngc.com

Railshow 2022
Idaho Falls Recreation Center, 520 Memorial Drive
Idaho Falls, ID
October 8th, 2022 9AM to 5PM
October 9th, 2022 10AM to 2PM
Eagle Rock Railroad Historical Society

2022 Intermountain Train Expo
Davis Conference Center in Layton, Utah
Friday, November 4th from 3PM to 9PM
Saturday, November 5th from 9AM to 6PM
Get Tickets Here

Rocky Mountain Train Show - Holiday 2022
The Ranch Events Complex
5280 Arena Circle
Loveland, CO 80538
November 26th 8:00 AM - 5:00 PM
November 27th 10:00 AM - 4:00 PM
https://rockymountaintrainshow.com/
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NMRA National Convention

The National Model Railroad Association is pleased to announce that registration for the next national
Convention, the 2023 Texas Express, is now OPEN! The saying, "Everything is bigger and better in
Texas" is the bestway to describe what waits attendees in Grapevine, Texas, as this Convention
promises to be one for the history books!

Visit the website for more information.

2023 Texas Express NMRA National Convention
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South Weber Club Model Railroad Club

Join us at Canyon Meadows Park (631 Petersen Pkwy, South Weber, Utah) August
20th for train rides around the park! The train rides are free but donations are greatly
appreciated to maintain the trains and expand the track. The park offers a large
space with lots of grass and a playground along with plenty of shade from trees.
Bring your friends and family and be ready for fun!

Visit our website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/
Visit our Facebook page at https://www.facebook.com/SouthWeberRailroad/
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Utah Live Steamers

Train Rides at Shay Park!

Saturday - September 17th
From 9:00am - Noon
Friday - October 7th
From 5:00pm - 7:30pm

Times will vary from 10am-1pm and 9am-noon, depending on the heat
index. Please check our events page on Facebook the day of the event to
check for time changes or cancelations due to weather.

Please remember that this is a volunteer club that owns, maintains, and operates the railroad. We ask
for a $2.00 per person donation. We appreciate any donations, and we are a 501c organization for tax
deductions and sponsors.

https://www.facebook.com/shayparkrailroad
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Newsletter Archive

Catch up on all the past issues of the Division Newsletter the
"Promontory Post" on the division website. There is a multitude of
information about our past clinics, photos from layout tours, conventions,
train shows, links to interesting information and the chance to get to know
our fellow members. Just click the button below and learn more!
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NMRA Membership Renewal

Just a reminder for everyone to check their expiration date on membership NMRA
cards. Please don't let them lapse! You should receive a membership renewal form in
the mail months before your expiration. If you can't find it or didn't get it, you can always
go on-line and renew there. Below is the link to NMRA website page.

https://nmra.org/membership-application-and-renewal

Also check NMRA home page for membership discounts through the NMRA Partnership Program. You
can get discounts at over 30 vendors including Micro-Mart, Green Frog Productions, MinuteMan Scale
Models, Motrak Models, MRC (Model Rectifier Corporation) and many others. The discounts could add
up to what a years membership costs!

https://nmra.org/partnerships
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The Club Car

The Northern Utah Division is home to many outstanding modeling clubs, in every scale from Z to Live Steam. You are sure to find at least one of them
that will meet your needs, so drop them a line and join the fun!

Contact information is the most recent we have on file. If you have a railroad modeling club in the state of Utah, we would be happy to include your
information here. Just send us the name of your club, the scales you support in your club, and how prospective members may contact your club.

Color Country Model Railroad Club – This multi-scale club is located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah. Contact Dave Merrill by email
at: professordavemerrill@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://colorcountrytrains.org/sud/

Color Country T-Trak Club - This N Scale club, located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah,  uses the T-Trak modular system. Contact
the club by email at: ColorCountryTTrak@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://www.ccttc.info

Golden Spike American Flyer Train Club – This S scale club meets the third Friday of each month at various club member homes. Their newsletter
contains the time and place. Call Jim Buckley by phone at: (801) 252-1921 or by email at: jamesbuckley7@comcast.com. Visit their website
at http://www.gsaftc.com/about.htm 

Golden Spike Train Club of Utah – This HO/HOn3 100% NMRA club meets Saturday Evenings from 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm, at the Old Children’s
Museum of Utah ( 840 N 300 West, SLC ). Open Houses are held on the 2nd Saturday of the month from 12-4 pm. Contact Mark Forslund by phone at
(801) 641-6586 for more information. Out of the area memberships are available. Visit their website at www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org 

Great Basin Lego Train Club – Adult fans of LEGO. Meeting times and club info is posted on their website. Contact Reed Cowan by email at:
gbltc@aol.com. Visit their website at http://greatbasinltc.utahlug.org/ 

HOn3 Club of Northern Utah – Specializing in local narrow gauge railroads in HOn3, this group meets informally and has a layout in Grantsville.
Contact Fred Voelcker by email at: fred.voelcker@gmail.com

Hostlers Model Railroad Club – This Multi-scale club, including live steam, meets the 3rd Wednesday of every month at Ogden’s historic Union
Station. Contact Mike Murphy by USPS mail at: 752 W 4375 South, Riverdale, UT 84405 or by phone at: (801) 394-4952. Visit their website
at http://hostlers.org 

O Scale Guys – An O and On3 scale club. Contact Steve Strebel by phone at: (801) 973-0367. 

Ophir, Tintic and Western – This 100% NMRA club models in HO and N and meets at the SCERA Theater Boardroom (745 South State Street, Orem)
at 7:00 pm on the 3rd Thursday of every month. Contact Larry Carter by email at larry_carter@msn.com or by phone at (801) 446-8161 Visit their
website at http://www.otwtrainclub.com/ 

Railway & Locomotive Historical Society (Golden Spike Chapter) – An historically oriented group of researchers and preservationists, the Golden
Spike chapter of the R&LHS meets every second Tuesday at noon at Two Bit Street Cafe on 25th Street in Ogden and is presently in the midst of the
restoration of the D&RGW #223. Visit their website at http://www.save223.org

South Weber Model Railroad Club – This 1-1/2″ club runs trains every 3rd Saturday & Sunday at South Weber Canyon Meadows Park. I-84 exit #85,
two blocks south, two blocks east. Visit their website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/

Utah Free-MO – A travelling HO Modular group conforming to the Free-MO standard. Contact Mike Nelson by email at: i_m_loco@hotmail.com

Utah Free-moN – We subscribe to the N scale Free Mo standards. You can find us on Facebook at Utah Free-moN. 

Utah Garden Railway Society – A “G scale” group dedicated to the art of Garden Railways. Contact Lynn Stringham, President (UGRS) by USPS mail
at: 4464 S 4100 West, West Haven, UT 84401

Utah Large Scale Society – A G scale group that meets in various member’s homes. Contact Stan White by phone at: (801) 546-4085 or by USPS
mail at: 920 N 1550 East, Layton, UT 84040

Utah Live Steamers – Our railroad is at Shay Park, 400 West Aspen Hills Blvd, Saratoga Springs, UT which encompasses 12 acres. The key feature is
the abandoned railroad grade of the Salt Lake & Western Railroad. Our track gauge is 7.5" and we have a new, beautiful 1.6" scale locomotive to pull
twice as many cars as before. Rides are 1st and 3rd Saturday of the Summer months. Contact Mike at utahlivesteamers@gmail.com or watch
Facebook for event listings. https://www.facebook.com/cmry260/

Utah Train Collectors Association – Primarily 3-rail O gauge, though other scales are represented. Promotes model railroading in Northern Utah.
Meets the last Thursday of each month. Contact Kent Silver (Club President) by email at: webmaster@utahtca.com. Visit their website
at http://utahtca.com/default.htm 

Wasatch N Scale Model Railroad Club - For contact info visit their website at wasatchnscale.org
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Division Officers and Volunteers

Northern Utah Division Officers
Superintendent: Jim Wanlass

Assistant Superintendent:    Blaine Holbrook
Treasurer: Neil Mahoney
Board of Director: Kevin Anderson
Board of Director: Mike Dean
Board of Director: Michael Harris
Board of Director: George Bell
   

Committee Positions
Advertising/Marketing: Vacant
Show Chairman: Geoff Carter
Achievement Program: Jim Wanlass
Clinic Coordinator: Charlie Treft
Layout Tours: Bob Gerald
Division Librarian: Robert Arnesen
Secretary: Carolyn Chase
Newsletter Editor: Rick Luther
Membership Chair Person: Cindy Lund
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Come Join us for Fun, Learning and Fellowship

Utah's center for model railroading excellence!
Join us every third Saturday at the

Redwood Recreation Center
3060 Lester Street

West Valley City, UT 84119
from 10:00 AM to Noon
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Northern Utah Division of NMRA
| Redwood Recreation Center 3060 Lester Street |
West Valley
City, UT 84119
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